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The OVH ARC Newsletter 
OLE VIRGINIA HAMS” AMATEUR RADIO CLUB, INC.

Post Offi ce Box 1255, Manassas, Va. 20108
OVH FM Repeaters - 146.970- & 224.660- & 442.200+ & 443.500+

OVH D-STAR Repeaters - W4OVH - 146.865- & 442.5125+ (now temporarily out of service)

Web Site at http://w4ovh.net

June 2016
Next Meeting: Monday, June 20, 2016

PRESIDENT’S LETTER:
Greetings one and all! Once again, we stand with very 

heavy hearts and sadness as we say farewell to a dear 
friend, fellow HAM, mentor, OVH Vice President, and 
numerous other titles, Clarence Meese / K4CNM who 
recently passed away suddenly and very unexpectedly 
by all. I doubt anyone could recite all the ham and OVH 
activities that Clarence had a hand in — OVH VP, BBHN, 
MARS, ARES, Marine Corp Marathon support, Convoy 
On The Air Chairman, and of course, support to the OVH 
Hamfest/Field Day events. God bless you Clarence until 
next we check into your net. Please enjoy the richness of 
his memory elsewhere in this newsletter. For those who 
will be around midday on Friday, June 17th, there will be a fi nal viewing and services for 
Clarence, details have been on the OVH email refl ector. 

As I draft this letter, it is my belief that the best honor we can bestow on Clarence is to 
pick up where he left off — at least as best we can. That said, I think about how I am so 
honored to be among those who are marching on dedicated: 

-  to the upcoming annual Hamfest and all of its inner workings—Youth Lounge, gate 
attendance, club table, vendor coordination, and many other details; as of June 16th almost 
perfect weather is forecast for the Hamfest on Sunday! 

- to the team supporting another George Mason Mini-Tri, concurrently with the 
Hamfest, with a new “Shadow”; 

- to erecting antennas, tuning radios, getting visitors on the air, and the smell of 
grilled meat at our Field Day gathering. (All of the above on two weekends back to back!!!)   

- and fi nally, to those who spend their “free time” continuing to enhance our repeater 
posture, working on the shed (especially the A/C!!) and soon, antennas.  

OLE VIRGINIA TIMES

Cont’d on Page 3
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Ole Virginia Hams Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
Post Offi ce Box 1255

Manassas, Virginia 20108

OFFICERS
President:   Wayne  Phillips N7QLK 393-8447
Vice Pres:    Clarence Meese K4CNM 791-6424
Secretary:   Byron Dillon AK4XR 222-2095
Treasurer:   Terry Erlacher KC4DV 571-292-1490

DIRECTORS
Don (Butch) Blasdell W4HJL 369-2877
Arthur Whittum W1CRO 791-4330
Charlie Dale WA4YGI 361-3091
Bob Zaepfel K4HJF 282-2451

WEEKLY FM REPEATER NET COORDINATOR
Thurs - 8:00 PM  Local Time JOHN / KG4NXT 257-3566

HAMFEST 2016 - Chairman
Terry KC4DV 571-292-1490

FIELD DAY 2016 - Co-Chairs
Ken KD4VA 753-7863
Byron AK4XR 222-2095

CLUB ROSTER / DATABASE
Arthur W1CRO 791-4330

EDUCATION
Mark WA4KFZ 818-8033

CLUB EMERGENCY COORDINATOR
Clarence Meese K4CNM 791-6424

ARES - EMERGENCY COORDINATOR
David Lane KG4GIY 703-628-3868

             email:  KG4GIY@ARRL.NET
Prince William County ARES   website       http://pwcares.org

FINANCE
Arthur W1CRO 791-4330
Mark WA4KFZ 818-8033
Terry KC4DV 571-292-1490

GENERATORS
Steve N4OGR 361-0008
Keith KM4AA 909-1512
Al KB4BHB 368-4794

HISTORIAN
Theresa KG4TVM 257-3566

WEBMASTER — W4OVH.NET
Paul W4ZB 754-0910

EMAIL REFLECTOR — w4ovh@googlegroups.com
David Lane KG4GIY 628-3868

JOTA - 2016
Open

LEGAL
Bob K4HJF 282-2451

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN
Luther WA3FMO 361-4885

NEWSLETTER
Paul W4ZB 754-0910

NEWSLINE FOR THE WEEKLY NET
John H. KG4NXT 257-3566

PROGRAMS FOR MEETINGS
Jeff WB6UIE 791-5916

QUARTERMASTER
Steve N4OGR 361-0008

REPEATER CONTROLLERS
George K4GVT 791-5956
Arthur W1CRO 791-4330
Butch W4HJL 369-2877
Steve N4OGR 361-0008
David KG4GIY 361-3042
Russ WB4HHN 368-6435

W4OVH  — TRUSTEE
Stu W4PR 335-5267

W4PVA  — TRUSTEE 
Arthur W1CRO 791-4330

SCHOLARSHIP
Jim W4JTP 392-0150

SUNSHINE
Theresa KG4TVM 257-3566

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE
George K4GVT 791-5956
Arthur W1CRO 791-4330
Butch W4HJL 369-2877
Bill N4SV 590.9562
Bob K4HJF 335-1939
David KG4GIY 628-3868
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Sunshine Corner:

Celebrating another year – Happy Birthday during this June for OVH members 
Jan / KE4TMW, Emma / NoCall, Steve / N4OGR, Derrick / KV4SH, Doris / KI4DAL, 
Rosemary / KI4SND, Wayne / AG4ZZ, Gene / N4HFW and Bob / K4HJF.

Well I thought May was pretty busy for the OVH, but June will top May by a lot! By the 
time this newsletter goes to print, our Hamfest will just be a day or so away. Thank you 
to Terry KC4DV for being our chairperson again this year. Thanks also to everyone else 
who has worked with Terry and volunteered to help out with the Hamfest itself; your 
support is greatly appreciated. Here is hoping we will have wonderful weather and great 
attendance at the Hamfest on Sunday, June 19th!

It’s with a heavy heart that I have to type this paragraph, as just about everyone has 
heard, Clarence Meese / K4CNM is now a silent key. His untimely death came suddenly 
and unexpectedly and was and still is shock to everyone who knew him; we will all miss 
his friendship and leadership. Clarence was voted into the club August, 2010; then he was 
about to be retiree and a fairly new ham, but one who had already gotten the top Extra 
Class license. He immediately became very active in many facets of the ham radio hobby 
- technical, operating and public service. He was elected Vice President in February, 2013 
and he served very actively and enthusiastically as OVH’s VP and in many other capacities 
until his death. He had been an active Thursday night VHF net control for sometime; last 
Thursday his name was on the roster; I ran the net and want to thank everyone who checked 
in and shared their thoughts and memories of Clarence with us. We will all miss him.

On a happy note, congratulations to Stu / W4PR on his son’s wedding this coming 
weekend. Best wishes to the happy couple.

Also, special thanks to David / KG4GIY for taking over OVH’s support for the Mini-Tri 
for this coming Sunday morning. Clarence was putting together the volunteers for that 
when he died, and David stepped up to make sure the course is covered.   

Much like the George Mason Mini-Tri, but on a larger scale, the fi rst Prince William Half 
Marathon, slated for September 25th, is now in the early planning stages and OVH has been 
approached to provide communications support. An early estimate of 15 volunteers has been 
quoted. Stay tuned for additional information.

We are looking for candidates to assume the position of OVH VP for the remainder of the 
year. If interested, let us hear from you; tentative elections at the July meeting. 

I hope to see you at our upcoming June 20th meeting during which the OVH will present 
its 2016 scholarship to a deserving Prince William county student; have a debrief on and 
discussion about the by then just completed 2016 Hamfest, and go over the last minute 
preparations for the upcoming Field Day event. 

Don’t forget, 7:00 pm at the Manassas Public Works, 8500 Public Works Drive, Manassas, 
Virginia.  Keep the thoughts/ideas coming. See you there!

73   Wayne    N7QLK      at  email: N7QLK@ARRL.NET 

Continued on page 4
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Cont’d on page 5

Thanks to John / KG4NXT for his program 
on the Arduino VFO at the May meeting! He 
enjoyed working on the project and preparing 
and giving his talk at the May meeting. See  
the picture to the right on this page. For those 
who missed the meeting, details and John’s 
slides from that presentation will be posted on 
the OVH’s web site shortly. 

If you participate in a ham event or take your 
radio on vacation, please send me a photo for 
the newsletter.

Please email me with your news!  
Email me at  kg4tvm@hotmail.com

73   Theresa   KG4TVM

Minutes of the Ole Virginia Hams Amateur Radio Club Meeting 
May 16, 2016: 

OVH Club President, Wayne / N7QLK, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm on May 16, 
2016. The early start time was due the pending volume of business. 

The meeting was held at the Manassas City Public Works Building in Manassas, Virginia. 
After the Pledge, all present stated their names and call signs.  There were twenty-fi ve OVH 
members and three guests present.

Presentation: John KG4NXT gave a presentation on his Arduino Based VFO project consisting 
of slides, talk,  demo of the hardware & software and Q&A. 

BUSINESS MEETING

Minutes from the April 2016 meeting were sent out in the May 2016 OVH Newsletter.  Motion to 
accept April’s minutes by Al / KB4BHB, and Maury / W4HYB, seconded the motion; motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report – Terry / KC4DV gave the report.  Motion by Jeff / WB6UIE, to approved 
the Treasurer’s report as presented. Ray / KM4EKR, seconded the motion. Motion passed by 
vote of all members in attendance.

Membership – There was one  new member application this month. Luther / KJ4FDK, read 
in Richard / WN7S who will be voted upon next month. Membership applications from the 
following two individuals, Ken / KE2N and Jeff / KB4MKL had been read in during the April 
meeting. A secret ballot was held and both were voted both in as new OVH members.

ARES – It was announced that there would be a meeting the following Saturday at the PWC 
Emergency Operations Center.
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Repeaters - George / K4GVT reported that the repeaters were “working nicely” and that the 
insulation work on the new shed at Mt. Pone had been completed. Next steps will be to install 
the HVAC equipment, and then antennas on the water tower. 

Training - Mark / WA4KFZ held a successful “What Next?” class for all new and recent 
licensees on May 10th.

Hamfest – Terry KC4DV reminded every one that the Hamfest was a month away. Still 
needed volunteers for the consignment table and the security detail  On Saturday morning, 18 
June, OVH members will meet at the Liberia ChikFilA for breakfast and then head over to the 
PWC Fairgrounds to setup for the Hamfest. The Hamfest will start early on Sunday morning, 
Tailgaters, etc. allowed in at 6:00 am. Clean up after the Hamfest will be at 3:00 pm on Sunday.  
The Volunteer Dinner will be at a local restaurant after the clean up. 

Field Day - The OVH Field Day event will be at the Pavilion at the Nokesville Community 
Park again this year, on Saturday and Sunday, one week after the Hamfest weekend.  The 
application to the Park has been submitted, approved and paid.  Assignments have all been 
made. The next Field day meeting will be announced on the refl ector.

Sunshine Corner – Theresa wished all those with birthdays in April a Happy Birthday, 
including, especially, Terry / WA5NTI and John / KG4NXT.

Scholarship - The scholarship recipient for OVH’s 2016 Scholarship award will be announced, 
and the scholarship will be awarded at the June 2016 meeting. 

Web page - Paul / W4ZB reported both web sites [W4OVH.NET and ManassasHamfest.org] 
were both working.

4-H – Terry / WA5NT, reported that more demonstrations have been added to the Youth 
Lounge program to be put on during the Hamfest; as a result, he is looking for more volunteers 
to assist in the Youth Lounge. .

Old Business: The two old OVH generators have been sold.

Al / KB4BHB reminded everyone that he makes lead weights for shooting lines into trees.

New business - Old equipment for sale

Robert Bethman / N0DGN has donated various items of equipment to the OVH in exchange for 
a one year membership. The equipment includes: HRO-50-T1 with a matching speaker, Coilsets: 
A B C D & AC and an Amp Supply LK-500ZB HF amplifi er which includes two 3-500Zs.

Break

50-50 - $21.00 was raised so the winner would receive $10.50.  John KG4NXT, won the 
drawing and donated all of the funds back to the club..

BBHN - Ken / KE2N reported there had been a BBHN meeting at the 
Cont’d on page 6
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UPCOMING HAMFESTS:  

Sunday, June 19, 2016 - Manassas 
Hamfest. See fl yer later in this 
Newsletter, also check out 
http://manassashamfest.org  and
http://w4ovh.net  (Hamfest tab) for 
more information and details. 

Fri - Sun. June 24 - 26, 2016 - Ham 
Radio at Friedrichshafen - this 
Hamfest in Germany is almost as big as 
the one in Dayton!  More info at 
http://www.hamradio-friedrichshafen.de/ham-en/    

SPECIAL HAM RADIO EVENTS:  

Sat. / Sun., June 25 - 26, 2016 - OVH / ARRL Field Day Event at the Nokesville Community 
Park, Nokesville, VA. This is a major OVH Club event! See fl yer later in this Newsletter. Plan to 
attend! The OVH Newsletter for May 2016 had basic information and sources about Field Day for 
new hams who have not participated in a Field Day before. 

Third Thursday evening each month - AMRAD meets in McLean, Virginia - meetings usually 
consist of high level amateur radio related technical presentations on specifi c topics. Check the 
http://amrad.org web site for upcoming topics, and exact dates, times and places.  

HAM RADIO OPERATING CONTEST EVENTS:  

The ARRL has a Contest web page at its web site, but a much more comprehensive, up-to-
date, and long range planning contesting calendar with links to the rules for the various 
events is maintained by WA7BNM at http://www.hornucopia.com/contestcal   If you get the 
radio contesting    bug or just want to fi nd out what and how much is going on, that is a good 
place to look! 

PUBLIC SERVICE / TRAINING / ARES EVENTS
Always check the online Calendar by David / KG4GIY at http://www.pwcares.org for the latest 
updates. David maintains a comprehensive calendar for upcoming events at that web site. 
Complete direct contact information for David appears on page 2 of this Newsletter. 

Reminders about some upcoming events / calendar dates:

Central Library the previous Saturday which had been organized by Clarence / K4CNM.  
Motion to adjourn by John / KG4NXT, seconded by Terry / WA5NTI; motion passed. 
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Cont’d on page 7

REMEMBERING CLARENCE / K4CNM

Clarence Nelson Meese, Jr, 69, entered his Heavenly home, Sunday, 
June 5, 2016, at Novant Hospital in Manassas. He had been married 
to his high school sweetheart, best friend and soulmate, Darlene 
(Bane) Meese, for 48 years. He is also survived by daughter, Nicole 
Meese MacCorkle and husband Matthew, and a granddaughter Chloe 
Nicole MacCorkle of Woodbridge, Virginia. He was a graduate 
of Keyser High School and West Virginia Institute of Technology. 
Clarence retired from the US Army, after 40 years, in December 
2011. Throughout his career, working as a Civilian Engineer, he 
was fortunate enough to work as a Quality & Reliability Engineer in 
Research & Development; Product Assurance & Test Engineering 
Manager helping in the development of some of the Army’s greatest 
defense systems, the Patriot Missile: Abrams Tank; & Solider Warrior. 

He ended his career working as Logistics and Test Engineering Manager, Soldier Warrior, Ft. Belvoir, 
VA. He deployed to Iraq in 2007 while Logistics & Test Engineering Manager for Soldier Warrior. 
Upon retirement, he began his second career as Regional Operations Offi cer for Department of the 
Army Military Auxiliary Radio System, (MARS), organizing all of the communications assets for 
MARS through 5 states that make up Region 3, (VA, WV, DE, MD & DC, PA). With MARS, he 
was known as AAA3R3 and AAR3FE. An avid Ham Radio enthusiast, he was Vice President of the 
Ole Virginia Hams (K4CNM) and was a member of Woodbridge Wireless (K4CNM), where he ran 
Broad Band Ham Net. He was also OMISS 75m SSB Early Net Control Coordinator. He recently 
achieved his Master’s Degree in The 3905 Century Club, Inc., an international amateur radio club 
(No. 70). He was a member of Manassas St. Thomas UMC and a lifetime member of the NRA. His 
most important job after retirement was being “Paw” to the light of his life, Chloe, his fi ve year old 
granddaughter. The family will receive friends Friday, June 17th, 2016 from 11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
at Prince of Peace United Methodist Church, 6299 Token Forest Dr., Manassas, VA 20112. Funeral 
services will immediately follow at 12:00 p.m. in the church sanctuary. Interment will follow in 
Stonewall Memory Gardens, Manassas, VA. Please sign the guestbook at www.bakerpostfh.com. 

First, as Clarence’s family wished him to be remembered from his funeral home obituary:

Next, as the Prince William County 4-H Community has remembered him::
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This month:  Clarence / K4CNM
I gave up my day job in early December 2011 after forty years as a civilian engineer for the US Army. Since 

that time I have divided my time among home projects, ham radio, and my two-year old granddaughter. (The 
picture to the left below also shows my wife, Darlene and my granddaughter, Chloe.) By far Chloe is the most 
enjoyable of the three and all time spent with her is very rewarding.

I am a fairly new ham, having become 
a Technician in early 2010, and then 
upgrading to Extra Class about a month 
later. Having a BSEE helped with the 
studying needed! Although I’m relatively 
new, I’ve been interested in ham radio for 
many years; my father was in the radio 
TV repair business and got me interested 
when I was quite young. I built a Lafayette 
Radio KT-200 shortwave receiver kit and 
became an SWL in the late 1950’s.  

Even though I started late in this hobby, 
I’ve  jumped in enthusiastically to make up 
for lost time: my ham radio activities so far 
include participation in Army MARS for 
about fi fty hours a month, checking into 
3905 Century Club nets several evenings 
a week, involvement with Prince William 
ARES, and, of course, with the OVH for 
which I’ve just been elected to serve as 
Vice President. 

Some of my other ham activities during 
the past fi ve months also include being assigned as the operator at a particular mile marker during the Marine 
Corps Marathon on 28 October, serving as NCS for six MARS nets during Hurricane Sandy for the period 29-
30 October,  helping at the Mini Tri It on 11 November, and assisting with the Manassas Christmas parade on 1 
December and the Manassas Park Light parade on 8 December, getting my ARRL VE credentials in January, and 
attending both Frostfest in Richmond and Winterfest in Annandale during February. 

The most extensive recent home project was buying a portable generator big enough to power the whole house 
- except, unfortunately, for the electric furnace (45 kW needed if the heat pump can’t provide enough heat).  That 
project included getting a 200 amp manual transfer switch complete with watt meters put in. We have been really 
stuck when electricity has gone out for several days at a time due to heavy snow and high winds because we have 
a well and septic system - hopefully no more! It’s also nice to have lights when the rest of the neighborhood is 
dark. Next I plan to expand the portable power to the detached garage via a couple of small transfer switches.   

In addition to serving as the OVH vice president in 2013, I plan to repeat most of the events listed earlier and 
also provide assistance at the 50 Mile Bull Run Run, at the Mini Tri runs, and at the OVH Hamfest and Field Day 
in June. Most of these endeavors will continue to improve my skills as a ham radio operator, I hope. 

If after this introduction, you still want more information or details about me or my ham equipment, check me out 
(K4CNM) at QRZ.com; eMail: cmeese@comcast.net; Cell: 703-501-8929, if I can lend a hand with something.

Spotlight on Members
Next, as Clarence described himself in the March 2013 OVH Newsletter: 
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And fi nally, as the OVH and various of its members remember Clarence / K4CNM: 
Although Clarence was not a ham for a very long time compared to many others in the OVH [he was fi rst 

licensed in 2010], he embraced the hobby and many of its many aspects in his “retirement” with a real 
passion, persistence, interest and activity level which everyone who interacted with him noticed immediately. 
He seemed to have endless energy and enthusiasm for the hobby; his interest in the hobby had been long 
standing from the time he put together a Lafayette KT-200 Shortwave Receiver kit in the late 1950’s to be 
a SWL; his early experiences with radio as an SWL doubtlessly infl uenced him to get a BSEE degree and 
then his later professional career; as a new ham in 2010 he quickly went from being a Technician Licensee 
to an Extra Class Licensee - which demonstrated his desire to be knowledgeable and to excel. As a ham he 
was interested and active in ham radio public service activities [including ARES and MARS], working with 
youngsters to interest them in science and the ham radio hobby [JOTA/Boy Scouts and 4-H], operating radios 
to talk with other ham operators,  participating in radio operating contests and organized radio nets, building 
and customizing radio and other electronic equipment, participating in and organizing meetings on technically 
advance matters [BBHN, VHF/UHF repeater coverage studies], participating in OVH club events, becoming 
a leader in the OVH. He was recognized by  everyone in the OVH as the “go to guy” who could always get 
something organized, set up, accomplished and done well without B.S. when others were unable or unwilling 
to step forward. Notwithstanding all of his organizational talents, creativity, technical knowledge, and his 
“let’s do it and get it done” attitude which he brought to the OVH, he was soft spoken, modest,  unassuming,  
friendly, easy to get along with and liked by everyone who knew him. His untimely and unexpected passing at 
such a young age (69) is very sad; we will all remember him and miss him very much. 

Clarence at the 2015 JOTA (Boy Scouts) Event
Clarence operating at a 2015 ARES Event

Clarence operating during the 2015 Convoy Event
Clarence at 2015 ARRL/OVH Field Day
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Large Outdoor and Covered Pavillion flea market areas, two indoor
air-conditioned buildings, several covered buildings and ample parking

Prince W illiam County Fairgrounds 

INDOOR EXHIBI TOR S PACE
8-foot tables: $30 each 

with chairs & electricity 
($25 if reserved by May 1st) 
Setup 2–10 PM Saturday 

GENERAL ADMISSION
$10 per person at gate

Manassas Hamfest
OUR
42
YEAR

N O R T H E R N  V I R G I N I A ’ S  L A R G E S T

INFORMATION
• ARRL Roanoke Division Officers attending
• Virginia Section Manager Forum & other Forums
• 4th Call Area QSL BureauRepresentatives
• DXCC QSL Card Checking will be available
• Virginia QSO Party Awards Ceremony

For our Most Current Vendor List and Ticket Sales Visit our Web Pages:
http://manassashamfest.org and   http://w4ovh.net

* 

ACTIVITIES
• Flea Market & Vendors - all day

* Online ticket sales and vendor registration at http://manassashamfest.org

* 

Sunday, June 19, 2016

http://manassashamfest.org and  http://w4ovh.net

PRIZES
• Door prizes hourly 9 AM
• Major & Tailgate prizes awarded at 2 PM

to 1 PM (be present to win)

• Check our web pages (below) for the 
most up-to-date information

• VEC License Exams: 8:00 AM - 10:30 AM
“Maker” group technology demonstrations
ARRL style Youth Lounge programs all day 
for youngsters - by the OVHARC and 4-H
D-STAR Operating and Q&A Forum
Amateur Radio Satellite Forum
BroadBand Ham Networks (”BBHN”) Forum
Virginia QSO Party Awards and Forum
More Forums to be announced, check web sites

•
•

•
•
•

•

NDND

10624 Dumfries Road - Route 234 - Manassas, Virginia  -- Talk-In Repeaters on 146.97- and 442.200+ 

The OLE VIRGINIA HAMS Amateur Radio Club, Inc.
( Featuring Youth Lounge Activities for the Youngsters Attending! )

AMATEUR RADIO &
MAKER TECHNOLOGY SHOW

An ARRL-Approved HAMFEST Presented By:

•

Dealer Info from George / K4GVT:   vendors@manassashamfest.org
General Info from Terry / KC4DV:    chairman@manassashamfest.org
VE Testing / Exam Information:     vetesting@manassashamfest.org

Gates open at 7 AM

(Age 18 and younger: no charge)

TAILGATING (admission is extra)
Outdoor Spaces: $10*per space
CoveredPavillion: $15 per space
(*See web sites for details about online 

prepayment discounts before 5/31/2016)
Gates open at 6 AM

(*See web sites for prepayment 
     discounts before 5/31/2016 )
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2016 ARRL FIELD DAY 

YOU ARE INVITED! AMATEUR RADIO EVENT—OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Saturday & Sunday— June 25th & 26th  24 hours star ng at 2 pm 

Nokesville Park 
12560 Aden Road, Nokesville VA 

EDUCATION ACTIVITY 

POT LUCK DINNER—SATURDAY 5 PM, BRING A DISH TO SHARE 

FAMILY EVENT  

CO-CHAIRS— Byron AK4XR & Ken KD4VA 

ak4xr@dillonelectric.com & kd4va@kwd.com 

www.w4ovh.net 

 

THE OLE VIRGINIA HAMS 
AMATEUR RADIO CLUB 


